Fairway Ridge Homeowners Association 

Board of Directors Meeting

May22, 2023
Minutes Prepared by PG 


MEMBERS PRESENT:   Michael Feder, David Imre, Luci Konken, Jackie Tauber and Debbie Williams.  Also present: Penny Gatsis (Property Manager).  
HOMEOWNERS PRESENT:   Yes    MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 7:00 pm
HOMEOWNER PARTICIPATION:  There were 5 homeowners present, two to discuss on ongoing issue with feeding the wildlife (see below).
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MONTH’S MINUTES:  Approved via email
AC Report: Approved via email
· 6253 Formoor-Replace Fence
· 6109 Golfview-Paint Trim

· 743 Darnell-Stain Deck

· 6174 Golfview-Stain Deck

· 6264 Eagle Ridge-Install Fence

· 907 Adderly-Paint Shutters and Front Door
AC Pending:

· None
Violations:
· Feeding Wildlife:  The homeowners were present to discuss the ongoing issue.  The homeowners do not see any issue with the peanut shells and food being carried or blown into neighboring yards.  The Board discussed the complaints and the fact that it has become a nuisance for other homeowners.  The Board voted to allow feeding to continue provided it was confined to the backyard and no peanut shells.  Debbie makes a motion to approve, Luci 2nd, motion approved.
· Condition of yard:  A Board member and the PM have driven by the property and the homeowner has made significant progress on cleaning up the yard.  The homeowner did receive approval to repaint the trim a compliant color.  The PM will send a reminder letter regarding the trim paint if it is not painted in the next month.
· Walk Through:  The paperwork for the Highlands was submitted and PM will send letters out as soon as possible.  Once the Gardens and Greens are completed, the paperwork can either be dropped off at the clubhouse or the PM can pick it up to send letters out to allow time for homeowners to address issues prior to the 2nd walk through.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  April’s Financials were reviewed.
NEW BUSINESS:

· Sink wall bracket:  Approved via email
· Pool Opening:  The pool will open on Saturday, May 27th.  PM will send an email to homeowners this week notifying them.
· Social Media:  The Board discussed creating a Nextdoor account so homeowners can stay informed of things happening in the community.  Homeowners can submit questions or comments for a response.  PM will provide a list of addresses to the Secretary and any additional assistance needed.
· Flock Cameras:  PM provided a quote from Flock Safety to install three cameras throughout the community.  The quote was for installation and the annual subscription but did not include the cost for necessary electrical work.  PM also provided a summary of the emergency calls for the last year.  The Board unanimously felt they cannot justify the large expense at this time.  A homeowner and Board member expressed concern regarding liability that would come with any potential issues.  It was also discussed that cameras are not a prevention tool, they are really something that might be used after an issue arises. Perhaps the cost will decrease as more companies are able to supply the service and the installation of cameras can be reevaluated at that time.  
PENDING BUSINESS:

· Park Sponsor:  PM contacted son of former resident after last meeting notifying him they could sponsor a piece of equipment, bench or plant a tree.  The son was going to speak with his children and wife and get back to the office.  PM has followed up with no response.
Meeting Adjourned: 7:38 pm-Next Meeting Monday June 26, 2023
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